## [Bauder, Marjorie Walrath]

## MRS. HARRY BAUDER

Fort Plain—Mrs. Marjorie Walrath Bauder, 68, wife of Harry D. Bauder, 20 West St., died Feb. 5, 1959 in Bassett Hospital, Cooperstown, where she had been a patient for about a week.

She was born Oct. 30, 1890, in Frey's Bush Section, Town of Minden, daughter of Emory and Lydia Iffland Walrath.

Mrs. Walrath was a member of the Universalist Church of the Messiah, its Chapin Club, and Fort Plain Chapter, DAR.

She graduated from Fort Plain High School and Oswego State Teachers College. She taught for a number of years and always lived in this area.

Surviving, besides her husband, are a brother, Mayor William E. Walrath, Canajoharie, and several nieces and nephews.

The funeral will be at 2:30 Sunday from the Gray Funeral Home, Willett St., with the Rev. Raymond Scott, pastor of the Universalist Church of the Messiah, officiating. Burial will be in Fort Plain Cemetery in the spring.

Daily Press, Utica NY, Fri. 6 Feb 1959

Transcribed on 8 Feb 2009 by Karen E. Dau of Rochester, NY